

Vol. XLIII No. 35- Friday 31st May, 2024

 \mathbf{WEEKLY} ISSN 0189-9260

BUK's Registration Fee Remains Unchanged, Says VC

... As Senate Approves Academic Calendar, Registration Guidelines for 2023/2024 Session



he management of Bayero University, Kano has said the students' central registration fees have remained unchanged despite the growing inflation in the country, the Vice Chancellor Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has disclosed.

Speaking during a parley with the executives members of the Students Union Government on Thursday 23rd May, 2024 in his office, Prof Abbas said the University management is conscious of the prevailing hard economic situation in the country and therefore will not add more burden on the parents and the students.

"We decided not to increase our registration fees above what we charged last academic session and we have no plan for any increment at least for now. This is because we also feel your pains and the welfare of our students is paramount," said the Vice Chancellor.

According to Professor Abbas, "Conscious of the prevailing economic situation in the country and taking into consideration of the caliber of the bulk of the students of the University, all the charges for central registration fees will remained unchanged as obtained during the 2022/2023 session."

In addition, he said the university management, as it has done last year would go round to contact other wealthy and public spirited individuals across the country to mobilize funds to support the university's indigent scholarship

scheme.

Professor Abbas while expressing the commitment of the university towards improving the welfare of staff and students noted that the burden of funding education is not for government alone, as all hands must be on deck to rescue the situation.

"As we strive hard to provide quality education, we must all come together and give a helping hand. Those who have the resources can bring in money, those vested with managing it should fear Allah and utilize it judiciously while the students and staff should handle all facilities with care, not to damage or destroy them deliberately. It is a collective responsibility and everybody is a stakeholder in this respect," he admonished.

The Vice Chancellor also charged the students to avoid anything that will jeopadise peace in the campus, saying without peace and tranquility, nothing could be achieved.

Also speaking, the President of the Students Union Government, Comrade Naseer Ibrahim Isah (Aluta Professor) thanked the Vice Chancellor for the meeting which he said will go a long way in cementing cordiality between the students body and the management for a peaceful academic session.

He noted that as students' representatives they will do everything humanly possible to support the university to achieve its goals of providing quality education to the

students. Assuring the management that SUG are partners in progress.

Meanwhile, the Senate of the university has approved academic calendar for 2023/2024 session as well as the student's registration guidelines.

The Senate, at its 412th meeting held on Wednesday, 29th May, 2024 has approved the commencement of the 2023/2024 academic calendar with registration of fresh students commencing from Monday, 3rd June and closing on 14th July, 2024 while returning students will start their registration on Monday, 10th June to close on 14th July, 2024.

Under the new registration guidelines, it noted that all students both fresh and returning must authenticate their studentship before starting the registration process using following https://mybuk2.buk.edu.ng/ug/authentication.php.

The Senate also approved that lectures for the first semester for the 2023/2024 academic session will start on Monday, 15th July, 2024 and will finish on Saturday, 5th October, 2024 while mid-semester break (first semester) is slated for 26th to 30th August, 2024.

According to the calendar, the first semester examinations will hold between Monday, 7th October, to 9th November, 2024. See below 2023/2024 approved Academic Calendar.

S/N	DATE	ACTIVITIES
1	Monday 15 th July to Saturday 5 th October,	First Semester Lectures (13 weeks)
	2024	
2	Monday 26 th to 30 th August, 2024	Mid Semester Break (1 week)
3	Monday 7 th October to 9 th November, 2024	First Semester Examinations (4 weeks)
4	Monday 28 th October to Sunday 3 rd	Semester Break (1 week)
	November, 2024	
5	Monday 18 th November to Saturday 15 th	Second Semester Lectures (13 weeks)
	February, 2025	
6	Monday 30 th December 2024 to 3 rd January,	Mid Semester Break (1 week)
	2025	
7	Monday 17 th February to 15 th March, 2025	Second Semester Examinations (4
		weeks)
8	Monday 3 rd May, 2025	End of Session

CDA Organizes 3rd Open Day, as AgriHacking Competition 2.0 Launched

The Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA), Bayero resilience and sustainable use of natural resources in and awards presentation on Thursday, 30th May, 2024.

The Director CDA, Prof Jibrin Mohammed Jibrin, said the

DVC (Academics), Prof. Sani Muhammad Gumel with Director CDA, Prof. Jibrin M. Jibrin along with dignitaries inspecting some of the farm produce in display during the CDA Open Day

open day was an avenue for interaction between researchers and partners that created an opportunity for networking between the centre and its partners.

He explained that the Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA) was established in 2012 to improve livelihoods,

University, Kano organized its 3rd Open Day for exhibition African dry lands through training and demand-driven research.

> He said the centre supported twenty two adopted communities working with the centre with a variety of improved seeds to help address climate change among others. "We train them to become community seed producers and guide them to produce more seeds and at the end link them with seed companies to make more money,"

> In his remark, the Vice Chancellor of Bayero University Kano, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas urged students, youth and women to showcase their talents, creativity and commitment to making a difference in the field of agriculture.

Represented by the Deputy Vice Chancellor, Academics, Professor Sani Muhammad Gumel, he stated that theme of the 3rd CDA Open Day "Harvesting Knowledge, Nurturing Communities" was not just a catchy phrase, but encapsulated the very essence of the centre. He said in the vast expanse of dryland regions, where challenges are as numerous as the grains of sand, the CDA is working with the partners to cultivate solutions that address the pressing development and prosperity.

Prof. Abbas noted that it was worth noting that the CDA's work transcended the boundaries of the laboratory or the field; "It is deeply ingrained in its interaction with local communities, where it has consistently made a significant impact on people's lives.

The Vice Chancellor emphasized that the 3rd CDA Open Day was not just about showcasing the achievements of the University and the Centre, but a testament to the power of collaboration and collective endeavor. The success of the CDA is as a result of the unwavering support of its funding partners, government agencies, and industry collaborators, as well as the dedication of the talented researchers and staff in the centre and other units of the University," said the Vice Chancellor.

Many partners presented their goodwill messages highlightening their collaborative opportunities and

issues faced by our communities and foster sustainable synergy with the CDA. They include the ICRISAT, IITA, KNARDA, Federal Ministry of Agriculture and Rural Development (FMARD), SASAKAWA, Silvex, WECMA, KSADP, Dala Foods, ZASTAL, and representative of Tofa Community, Sanusi Abubakar Tofa. Similarly, the CDA Chairperson of the Sectoral Industry Advisory Board (SIAB), Hajiya Karima Babangida showered her encomiums about the CDA's achievements and stated that the Centre made a huge impact in the West and Central Africa in terms of boosting food production.

> Highlights of the event include a cash award of N30,000 to five junior staff on different categories such as outstanding driver, cleaner, gardener, messenger and contract staff. Other categories of the awards were presented to Professor Yusuf Garba, Dr Mustapha Mohammed Bello as Outstanding Academic Staff; Aliyu Sani Zubair as Outstanding Administrative Staff, while Ashraf emerged as Outstanding Technology Staff staff.

... VC Launches CDA's AgriHacking Competition 2.0

represented by the Deputy Vice Chancellor, Academics, Professor Sani Muhammad-Gumel formally launched the

DVC (Academics), Prof. Sani Muhammad Gumel in a discussion with Director CDA, Prof. Jibrin Muhammad Jibrin

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, CDA AgriHacking Competition 2.0 during the Open Day on 30th May, 2024.

> He pointed out that the program would support new innovators who are ready to take their ideas to the next level to the minimum viable product stage. He stressed that the initiative is not just a competition, but a platform to nurture talents drive, sustainable solutions and create wealth.

> He said last year, the inaugural AgriHacking competition, AgriHacking 1.0, was a tremendous success. "We received an overwhelming response with 94 innovators applying, and after a rigorous selection process, 10 outstanding candidates were chosen to pitch their ideas. From these, 5 startups emerged victorious, benefitting from mentorship and support that have now positioned their products for market readiness. "I encourage you to patronize these trailblazers and witness the tangible impact of their hard work and creativity," he emphasized

VC Commissions Multi-million Naira Automated Thin Sectioning Machine, Solar Project at Geology Dept ■By Lamara Garba

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas has commissioned the multi-million naira Thin Sectioning Machine at the department of Geology in the Faculty of Earth and Environmental Sciences.

The machine was recently purchased by the University as part of the efforts to strengthen the department in its research especially in the mining exploration.

Briefing the Vice Chancellor, the head, department of Geology, Dr Babangida Mohammed S. Y explained that the machine is designed for cutting and grinding of rock samples down to 30 microns to enable analysis, research and examination of mineral contents using transmitted and reflected light microscopes.



VC (3rd right) in a group photograph shortly after commissioning of the Thin sectioning machine at the Dept. of Geology

He further disclosed that the machine is useful for both solid mineral and petroleum industries.

While launching the machine, the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas reaffirmed the commitment of the university management to provide cutting edge equipment for both academic and other purposes.

He charged the staff to make judicial use of the facility including commercial purposes for the extractive industries, saying that the university must diversify its means of revenue generation.

of the department for providing a 3.5KVA solar alternative staff parking lot.

power source aimed at facilitating teaching and research.

The Vice Chancellor while applauding the personal commitment of the staff of the department announced a donation of Geology books from his personal library with a view to encouraging them and urged other faculties and departments to emulate them.

Other projects inspected by the Vice Chancellor included Professor Abbas also commended the initiative of the staff the renovated staff common room and the demarcation of

Registry Department Honors two Retired Senior Staff ... As VC Promises to Elevate Deserving Registry Staff to Director Level

By Suleiman Salihu

organized a grand send forth celebration in honour of its two (2) retired senior staff; Dr. Sani Ibrahim Amin and Malam Muhammad Danlami Nasiru, for their commitments, dedications and selfless services to humanity.

The occasion which took place on Thursday, 23rd May, 2024 at Convocation Arena, New Campus was graciously attended by many Registry staff, University community and well-wishers.



VC, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas and other Principal officers in a group photograph with celebrants, Dr. Sani Ibrahim Amin, Malam MD Nasir and other staff after the send forth

In his remarks, the Chairman of the occasion, the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas welcomed the University community to the important gathering to celebratethe two brothers who had reached their retirement age.

Prof. Abbas described the two retirees; Dr. Sani Ibrahim Amin and Muhammad Danlami Nasiru as extremely dedicated, hardworking and well-experienced staff who master their jobs, adding that the two retireeswere always willing to guide the Management on the University regulations.

Prof. Abbas described the two retirees of having in common mastering the University regulations and whom he said were both being missed by the University at atime. According to him, the celebrants served as Registrars; Dr.

The Registry Department of Bayero University, Kano has Sani Ibrahim Amin had been a former Registrar of Bayero University, Kano and Malam M. D. Nasiru had also been a former Registrar of Sule Lamido University, Kafin Hausa in Jigawa State.

> While appealing to other Registry staff who are actively in the service to emulate the two senior staff in their work habit and work culture of mastering the work in the Registry department.

> Prof. Abbas further disclosed that all arrangements had been concluded in promoting deserving Registry staff to the level of Directors without being Registrars, "to those deserve the promotions", he assured.

> The Vice Chancellor, while congratulating the two gentlemen on happy retirements, pledged to engage them into the University system, to assist the University intraining of the Registry staff to become better equipped.

> In their separate goodwill messages, the Deputy Registrars; Hajiya Anisatu Muhammad Uwais, Hajiya Halima Hayatu and Comrade Haruna Aliyu referred the two retirees as dedicated, committed, selfless service, encyclopedias of Registry department and great mentors with wonderful experiences adding that they retired at the time when the Registry department needed their services most.

> In his response to goodwill messages, Malam M. D. Nasiru, said he joined the services of the University in 1999 as Principal Assistant Registrar and was later promoted to the rank of Director and then seconded to Jigawa State as its University pioneer Registrar.

> He admonished Registry staff to be loyal to their seniors, know their work properly, and to endeavour to write well and seek corrections from their colleagues.

> He thanked the College of Health Sciences and the University Management for the reception in his honour and the opportunity he gained in serving the University.

> Also Speaking, Dr. Sani Ibrahim Amin, followed suite, he said, he served the University for 40 good years. He had been an Establishment Secretary from 2002 to 2007, Academic Secretary from 2007 to 2010 and worked as the Registrar of Bayero University, Kano from 2010 to 2016.

guided, and compassionate and know the regulations of the work, "this is the work of the Registry department", he

Earlier, in her welcome address, The Acting Registrar, Hajiya Amina Umar Abdullahi while thanking the Management of the University for making the event reality, she also congratulated the celebrants on their retirements and wished them successful future endeavours. She hoped that their retirements would not deter them from rendering such services and even more contributions from them to support the Registry department when they are called upon.

The Acting Registrar appealed to the Vice-Chancellor to photograph.

He advised the Registry staff to be very meticulous, kindly absorb the two retired, experienced senior staff to come and head the Registry department either inform of contract appointment or assist as resource persons.

> In his vote of thanks, the head of Advancement Office, Comrade Kabiru Baba Mandawari thanked the celebrants for their piece of advice related to bringing in A.A. Rano fuel station at New Campus and their efforts immigrating the Registry department into Directorate System in the University, among others, adding that he hoped Bursary department would also emulate.

> Highlight of the event was presentation of plaques and other awards to the two celebrants by the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, followed by a group

COMEG Accreditation Team K, Says Geology covers all Discinline By Suleiman Salihu and Sabitu M. Jinjiri

Geoscience (COMEG) have visited Bayero University, Kano (BUK), on Tuesday, 28th May, 2024 to assess Geology Programme.

The team led by the former Vice-Chancellor, Ahmadu Bello University(ABU), Zaria, Prof. Ibrahim Garba, said his team was at the Office of the VC to pay him a courtesy call and to assess the Geology Programme in the University.

The Chairman of the Accreditation team, Prof Garba, further explained to the Vice-Chancellor, the nature of COMEG, as a regulatory body that regulates any material that is extracted from the Mother Earth.

According to him, the Council comprising experts from petroleum industry, mining industry and water resources industry, adding that "any University or Polytechnic offering programme within the purview of the Council, including Geology, Engineering and Water Resources programme, among others, is subject to accreditation". Prof. Garba has said.

Also speaking, Bello Adamu Takai, representing Ministry of Water Resources in the team, disclosed that BUK hadbeen part of the Geological Association of Northern Nigeria. He said, the NigerianMining and Geoscientist Association had conducted its conference in 2018 in BUK, he said, its sister Association of the Hydro-geologist had also plannedtowards hosting its conferencein November 2024, in Kano, adding that, BUK team is looking forward to be at the fore front.

Responding, the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas who was represented by the Deputy Vice-Chancellor Academic, Prof. Sani Muhammad Gumel, welcomed the team on behalf of the University Management. He said, he was happy to see the former Vice-Chancellor of ABU together with his team of professionals coming to assess the Geology programme in BUK.

The Council of Nigerian Mining Engineers and He described the programme of Geology as very important in human life, he said BUK is proud of the Programme that is why it selected bestteachers to run the Geology programme, adding that the Programme was also lucky to have the best team of professionalsin the field with vast experiences that would do justice to the Programme. He wished the team a hitch-free exercise and wonderful stay in Bayero University, Kano.

> Earlier, the Director of Academic Planning, Prof. Yusuf Garba introduced the team to the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, in his office.



Members of the COMEG Accreditation team in a group photograph with Management of BUK

Meanwhile, Geology has been described as the discipline that covers all other field of studies. The head of accreditation team of Council of Mining Engineers and Geoscientists (COMEG) and the former Vice Chancellor, Ahmadu Bello University, Zaria, Professor Ibrahim Garba, has said. He spoke on Wednesday, 29th May, 2024 during the exit briefing.

Professor Garba commended the efforts of the University's Department of Geology. He remarked that the department's regulations were well written and the students of the department were familiar with it. He was

equally impressed by the department's solar structure.

The Team Leader, highlighted that Bayero University was fortune to be located close to areas where geology specimens could be easily accessed. He, however, drew the attention of the department towards the provision of microscopes and visual aids.

Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, represented by the DVC (Academics), Professor accreditation team for the very good work to the implementation.

Department of Geology and to Bayero University in

"Geology is one of the programmes we're proud of in Bayero University, Kano. If we can supply it a multimillion naira machine; providing it with microcopes will not be a problem, God willing "the VC explained.

The Vice Chancellor also called on the HOD, Geology, Dr Babangida Muhammad to take note of the Sani Muhammad Gumel, thanked the existing professional recommendations made by COMEG and make swift

Kano Host 6th **ECOWAS Parliament**

Ag. Parliament Speaker, Sen. Barau Chairs Second Extra Ordinary Session, BUK VC Attends By Ibrahim Ado Saleh & Hafsat Magaji

held between $20^{th} - 25^{th}$ May 2024 at Bristol Palace Kano. The Vice chancellor was part of the opening session that receives the honour of the presence of important dignitaries.

This is the 6th ECOWAS parliament inaugurated by the Chairman of the Authority of Head of States and Government of ECOWAS, President Bola Ahmad Tinubu following the end of the 5th Legislature on March, 8th 2024.

The Members of the new Bureau as elected include first Deputy Speaker, Rt. Hon Barau Jibril who is expected to serve as Acting Speaker of the Sixth Legislature pending the election of substantive Speaker of the Parliament. The position of substantive speaker of the parliament was allocated to Republic of Togo.

The acting Speaker of the Parliament, Rt. Hon. Senator Barau I. Jibril urged members to maintain the spirit of brotherhood that will facilitate to nurture the development of West African region. "We are all brothers and sisters we were only divided by those who colonised us. I am delighted today for having the whole of West African region in Kano which is the beacon of Northern Nigeria and Hub for commercial activities".

One of the legislators that attended spoke on the issue of women that are not involved in decision making positions. Hon Hajiya Ladi from Ghana raised the issue of women involvement in key decision making position. She emphasised that if care is not taken one day you will not find a single lady in key positions in West Africa. She

The Vice Chancellor Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, on 21st added that this parliament should encourage the parliament May 2024 attended the 6th ECOWAS parliament which of going to different countries and cities for this session so as to experience their culture. "I grew up in Ghana hearing stories and sang songs of the history of Kano. I was enthusiastic about going round the city to see the things that we use to think are myth".

> The Parliament agreed upon establishing and reactivation of committee with the mandate of negotiation on the crisis of the region of Burkina Faso, Mali and Niger republic respectively.

> The newly elected Bureau of the sixth legislature is expected to govern over the affairs of Parliament for fouryear in line with Article 5 of the Supplementary Act relating to the Enactment of the powers of the parliament.



VC, Prof. Sagir A. Abbas with Deputy Senate President and Deputy Speaker 1 ECOWAS Parliament, Senator Barau I. Jibrin

APPRECIATION FROM ZAHRA'U WADA BELLO

I, Zahrau Wada Bello on behalf of our extended family, I wish to express my deepest appreciation and sincere thanks to the entire University community who find time to visit us, call or send text messages to condole and console us over the death of our dear mother Hajiya Fatima Ahmad Baffa who died on 14th May, 2024. Special mention need to be made of the University Mgt, the VC, the DVCs, the Ag. Registrar, former Registrars, former DVCs, Ag.Dir, DEAR, Dean FEES, Dean, Soc, Sci, Dean, Mgt Sci, Dean, Allied Health Sci. Dean, Clinical Sci. Dir. Uni press, Dir. Health Services, Dir, Laboratory mgt, Dir. MSD, Dir, Acad Plan, Deans and Directors, Heads of Units and HODs too numerous to mention, wife of the VC, SSANU

chairmen past and present and executives. NASU, USSA, NAAT and ASUU. The entire Staff of DEAR, staff from VCs office, Registrars office, Bursary, Library, Establishment Div, Legal Unit, DAP, Stu. Affairs Div, PG Sch, FEES, Allied Health Sci, College of Health Sci, Clinical Sci, Dentistry, Mgt Sci, Soc. Sci, BMS, Law, Pharmacy, Agriculture, Education, FAIS, SCE, Communication, Computing, Dry land, Gender Stu, SGES, MSD, PPU, Health Services, SSANU women wing and all other units, faculties and depts too numerous to mention. May Allah reward u all abundantly and forgive all our deceased souls, Jazakumullahukhairan.

Prof. Yahuza Bello, Fatima Batul, Five others Appointed Members of TETFund National Research Fund Committee

By Lamara Garba

Seven senior academics from Bayero University, Kano have been appointed into the newly reconstituted TETFund National Research Fund Screening and Monitoring Committee (NRFS&MC).

The 55-member committee under the chairmanship of Professor Hayward Babale Mafuyai from University of Jos as Chairman has former Vice Chancellor of Bayero University and that of Federal University, Dutse, Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello and Fatima Batul Muktar as members respectively.

A letter of appointment signed by the Executive Secretary of Tertiary Education Trust Fund (TETFund) Arc. Sonny S.T Echono said the Minister of Education approved the reconstitution of the membership of the committee.

Other BUK academics who made into the committee are; Professor Badayi M. Sani, Professor Aminu Zakari Mohammed, Professor Aishatu Abubakar Halliru and Professor Sa'idu Adamu Ibrahim as well as Professor Tanimu Abubakar.

Bayero University had the highest number of membership in the committee with seven members followed by University of Jos and Ahmadu Bello University, Zaria had four members each, while Abubakar Tafawa Balewa University, Bauchi had two members respectively.

The terms of reference of the committee are; pre-qualify applications for Research Grants from academics in beneficiary institutions to ensure that they are in compliance with the approval templates for accessing TETFund NRF Grant; categorize pre-qualified Research Proposals into streams and disciplines; recommend pre-qualified and categorized proposals as well as recommend proposals for Grant Award and monitor, report progress of ongoing research work.

The committee will be communicated on the date and venue for inauguration in due course.

The Vice Chancellor Professor SagirAdamu Abbas while congratulating the appointees said the honour is not only for themselves but recognition of the University as a whole and urged them to justify the confidence reposed in them.

"I congratulate our members of staff who were recognized for this all important national assignment, please, your appointment is an honor to our great university and I urged you to kindly make us proud by working diligently," said the Vice Chancellor.

REGISTRATION GUIDELINES FOR 2023/2024 ACADEMIC SESSION

A. Authentication

All students whether fresh or returning need to authenticate their studentship before starting the registration process via https://mybuk2.buk.edu.ng/ug/authentication.php

- Fresh Students; Screening and Registration runs from 3rd June to 14th July, 2024.
- **Requirement for authentication:**
- 1. Serial number of Admission Letter
- 2. Jamb Number
- 3. University Registration Number

Note that Username and Password will be generated automatically at the point of authentication. After successful authentication, candidates are expected to keep their Username and Password safe and confidential.

- Returning Students; Registration is from 10th June to 14th July, 2024.
- > Requirement for authentication:
- 1. Registration Number
- 2. Last Session's Username
- 3. Jamb Number

Note that password will be generated automatically after authentication. All passwords must be kept safe and confidential.

For those that have forgotten their usernames, Password Retrieval Page is provided where students are expected to enter their Registration number and Jamb number. The engine will automatically generate the Username and Password.

B. Login

After successful authentication, students can use their respective username and password to login in order to start or continue with the registration process.

C. Registration Procedure

The registration procedure is as follows:

- 1. **Profile Update**: Students must first update their profile. Note that students are strongly advised to update their phone numbers and emails used on their BUK Personalized Payment Form (BUKPPF).
- 2. **Student Information Form (S.I.F.)**: After profile update, students can generate, download and print their Student Information Form (SIF).
- 3. BUK Personalised Payment Form (BUKPPF): Students must generate, download and print a BUK Personalised Payment Form (BUKPPF). Registration fees are reflected on student's BUKPPF, to be paid u s i n g R e m i t a e P a y m e n t s a n d e C o l l e c t i o n p l a t f o r m (v i s i t https://mybuk2.buk.edu.ng/ug/paymentprocedure.php the payment procedure). Make sure you carefully read, understand and follow the payment procedure, as BUK will not be liable for any lost of funds as a result of incorrect data entry. Students must make sure that they enter ALL the information of the BUKPPF ACCURATELY.

Note that in the event a student is not the one making the payment (payment by proxy) make sure to use the student information (Full name, Email & Phone number). Any misinformation may lead to unnecessary delay in validating and processing of payment. Payments are usually validated and processed within 24/48 hours.

ALL FEES ARE NOT REFUNDABLE AFTER PAYMENT

- 4. **Student Payment Receipt (S.P.R.)**: After payment is validated and processed, students must generate, download and print Student Payment Receipt (SPR) in order to continue with the registration.
- 5. *Course Registration*: After printing the SPR, a student can register his/her courses. Students are strongly advised to seek the guidance of their respective Level Coordinators on the courses they are supposed to register.

NOTE: A student cannot earn a credit in any course he/she has not duly registered for through the normal registration process, or the Add/Drop process. Thus, if a student sits for an examination for any course for which he did not register, the result of such an examination shall be cancelled in accordance with Section 4.23 of the General Examinations and Academic Regulations (GEAR).

- 6. Course Registration Form (C.R.F.): After course registration, students must generate, download and print the Course Registration Form (CRF). The CRF contains the details of the registered courses for onward submission to the Level Coordinator.
- 7. **Registration** Acknowledgement Slip (R.A.S.): After printing the CRF, students can print the Registration Acknowledgement Slip (RAS) to acknowledge that they have successfully completed the registration process.

Students can logout and continue the registration at a later time.

Signed: Aminu Wada Kurawa

Ag. Director, DEAR For: Ag. Registrar

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Phd. SEMINAR SERIES

Presenter 1: Aminu Bara Adamu

Topic: Rainfall Variability and Agro Ecological Response in

Bauchi State

(APhD Progress Report I) Chairperson: Professor I. F. Buba Presenter 2: Imam Muyideen Imam

Topic: Contemporary Policy Issues and Challenges of Fuelwood Exploitation as Forest Resource in Rural Areas of

Kogi State

(APhD Progress Report II)

Chairperson: Assoc. Prof. Mustapha Zakariyya Karkarna,

mni

Presenter 3: Jibrin Ibrahim Abubakar

Topic: Analysis of Ecosystem Services Value of Urban Green

Spaces in Kano Metropolis (APhD Progress Report III)

Chairperson: Associate Prof. Mustapha Zakariyya Karkarna,

mni

Date: Wednesday, 5th June, 2024

Time: 10:00am prompt

Note: Attendance to Seminar is compulsory to all Msc 2, PhD

1 and 2 students

Published & Printed by the Registrar's Office (Directorate of Public Affairs), PMB 3011, Bayero University, Kano. Telephone 081860107570, Email: bukbulletin@buk.edu.ng; bukbulletin@gmail.com

DESIGN: Sunusi Waziri PRODUCTION EDITOR: Nura Garba MANAGING EDITOR: Lamara Garba EDITOR: Bala G. Abdullahi

Current & past BUK bulletins are online@ www.buk.edu.ng/bulletin_list, Twitter: @buk_nigeria, facebook: www.facebook.com/buk_nigeria